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JUNE Luncheon Meeting

Wednesday, June 14, 2017
at11:30 a.m.
The Summit Club
15 W. 6th Street
315 Floor of BOA Building
Downtown Tulsa
*Free Parking

Luncheon Includes: Buffet, Tea,
Coffee & Dessert

NOW ACCEPTING CREDIT CARDS!
Cost:

Members-$27
Non-Members-$32

Make your reservations
NO LATER THAN
5:00 p.m. on Friday, June 9th
reservations@tulsadandd.net

: GOOD NEWS! You may
: now reserve your spot for the

luncheon and pay online!

*Parking garage entrance off
Boulder. Get ticket and have it
validated at check-in.

If you have need for CE
: hours, please inquire at
: check-in or email:

B ———————————— 5
: deejansenl42@gmail.com :

| Mrs. Denson will share how

| children’s book author, helping
| to share a more positive image
| of the oil and gas industry.
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Sponsored by Rimrock Resource Operating ‘. .‘

her work as an environmental
consultant led her to become a

BB Denson began her career as a petroleum engineer at
Amoco. She has spent the last seven years working for
Weston Solutions, an environmental consulting company,
helping oil and gas companies with their environmental
Issues. A true passion for the environment led her
migration to this industry.

Ms. Denson believes that misinformation about what is
good for the environment coupled with the complexity of
current messages about the oil and gas industry has
caused unnecessary and unearned bias against the oil
and gas industry. She wants to make the point so simple
that even a child can understand, which led to the
creation of the Gary the Go-Cart series.

GARY {IhelGO-Card) (GIARYEE o
CARBOIN comes Win d B|°ws

OUT OF THE.CLOSeT
i

By B.B. Denson

Members and guests must make a reservation for meal functions. Please
RSVP to the Contact Chairperson @ reservations@tulsadandd.net OR
online no later than the Friday prior to the meeting. Members may attend
the meeting only — no meal, for no fee, but please do let the Contact
Chairperson know ahead of time.

All attendees need to make a reservation.
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Win a YETI tumbler at the June 14 meeting!

Have you read the ADDC Insight?
Did you know there is a direct link to the Insight on the
TulsaDandD.net home page?

Answer a trivia question about the Insight to win
(if a tie there will be a drawing)

Yeti tumbler donated by Sid Shaffer of
TGS, a Region VI Meeting bronze sponsor.
For more information visit www.tgs.com
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‘ PRESIDENT’S LETTER \

A\\ Desk and Derrick Club of Tulsa

5/25/17
Dear members,

Do you ever feel like your current state in life feels like riding on a bus bouncing down a bumpy
Tulsa road? | chuckle to myself in recalling the childhood song about the wheels on the bus. This
month’s email is more on a personal level, now that we are past the business of hosting Region
Meeting. Reflecting over the past five months, | observed how changes in a leadership team can
be quite challenging on a personal level for those with titles as well as for the other members.
Remembering we are all on this bus together can help us roll past the bumps in the road towards
our club’s mission of knowledge and service.

Sometimes the club’s bus goes down a windy road and we cannot see past the next curve. Past
club leaders may find their patience tried when new ways of organizing and leading are
implemented and mistakes are made. | hope we all allow each other to learn from our mistakes
along the way, and look back with a smile. | find that when we get mixed up or ask unusual
guestions, the club grows in knowledge and is set back on an even more confident, flexible, and
responsive track than in the past. Consider that, given the limited club training that some
members had, the Board and other volunteers have delivered consistently.

Behind the scenes, consultations with past leaders take place on a recurring basis. Individual
recommendations may be implemented at a later time, in a different manner or in an unseen
way. Be assured that the 2017 Board actively listens and discusses member feedback. | am so
proud of our volunteers for sacrificing time and being open to the greater good of our members
and mission.

In addition to thanking the valuable seasoned members in our own club, | owe a debt of
gratitude to the continued support from our regional director and other seasoned members
outside our Tulsa club. Your Board welcomes your input and we like to consider multiple
viewpoints in deciding how best to move forward. | strongly encourage diversity of thought as it
enhances our knowledge and expands our minds!

(continued on page 5)
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(continued from page 4)

Imagining that the Tulsa Geological Society partnership has its own purple party bus, | am
excited to get to keep traveling with those geologist “rock stars.” | was incredibly pleased to see
our Board work with TGS leaders to fix the flat tire on that bus. With a focus on restoration of a
long-time partnership, leaders took a step to work together on our common hurdle of evolving
sponsor preferences. By thinking of the mutual good of both clubs, we changed the way we
advertise and record “designated sponsorships.” By formalizing this agreement and working
directly with decision-makers, we ensured D&D has a firmer path forward with support from
incoming TGS leaders and approval by the TGS Council. When past precedent could not keep up
the pace with how current sponsor expectations had evolved, newfound creativity and open-
mindedness restored this key partnership with TGS and met our mission of knowledge and
service. We adapted and learned that good-faith efforts to reconnect can be rewarding for both
clubs.

Please join the Board members and advisors in thinking of forward-looking ideas of how to keep
the club furthering its mission. Right now, we are encouraging out-of-the-box ideas about online
knowledge and social media to catch up to current trends and attract/retain members, but we
could also do something in our local community. This aligns with the 17 and 18 ADDC
presidents’ initiatives to streamline operations, publicize electronically, and educate
innovatively. Please let me know of your ideas!

| consider myself fortunate to be a part of a great organization but especially as part of this
Tulsa club. Thank you for trusting me to keep growing and serving you. Let’s look out of the bus
windows to see our community and look ahead at the big picture of our mission. Most of all,
let’s enjoy the bus ride in the second half of 2017. Beep beep!

Regards,
Jonathan Slay

president@tulsadandd.net
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by Karen Chism
What is a Cloud?

What is a cloud? “Is a cloud a large collection of very tiny droplets of
water or ice crystals.”? “The droplets are so small and light that they can
float in the air”. Are they white and shades of gray and do their shapes
remind you of your favorite animal? Or is it a “powerful platform for
making collaborative, data-informed decisions” stored in the ‘cloud’?
The answer is: both!

“PetroDE is the world’s first petroleum decision engine. It is an innovative data analysis, aggregation,
visualization and collaboration technology that allows your team to spend time working WITH data
rather than looking for it.”

James Schiefer, PetroDE’s Vice President of Business Development, joined
Desk & Derrick’s April luncheon meeting. Mr. Schiefer enlightened us of
the many benefits and features of PetroDE with a PowerPoint presentation.
Some key features that emphasize speed and collaboration include fast and
easy data aggregation, intuitive search technology, interactive geospatial
analysis, dynamic decision sessions, seamless collaboration and an
easy-to-use cloud platform.

“PetroDE enables your team to work together in a shared real-time work-
space accessed by any secure internet connection. Segmented workflows
and static meetings are transformed into dynamic decision sessions.
Business processes that are data driven are dramatically accelerated,
project boundaries are eliminated and unlimited and questions are answered instantaneously!”

“PetroDE integrates data from many sources for optimal oilfield analysis. IP data from wells,
georeferenced news, rig locations and more may all be simultaneously viewed and analyzed.” This
cloud-based petroleum decision engine enables all areas of the oilfield industry; GeoScience,
Reservoir Engineering, Operations, Land, Regulatory, New Ventures, Business Development and
Management Teams the solution for success.”

“This fast and collective technology platform gathers and
analyzes US well and production databases more effectively
than ever before, which enables your team to use just one
convenient website to analyze data.”

So, in a nut shell, or should | say, in a cloud, PetroDE puts all
the information your team needs at their fingertips instantly!

Sources: https://petrode.com and
http://www.weatherwizkids.com/?page
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Jill Klein — Vice-President
Aleisia Bailey — Treasurer
Jake Sherman — Secretary
Karen Chism — 2017-2018 Director & Contact Chair
Vicki Barnes — IPP & Golf Tournament Chair

’HE?RT&

AYOLUNTEER
IS NOT MEASURED

=S| ZEEv!
DEPTH-THEIR
COMMITMENT

——— L0 MAKE A se——

DIFFERENCE

IN THE LIVES OF OTHERS




The Tulsa Oil Drop A\

JUNE 2017
'l“.
UPCOMING EVENTS
A Desk and Derrick Club of Tulsa
m'ﬂ'}an‘
v,...‘--;::i:'-%g 2017 Dates to Remember
W UPDATED
BOARD MEETING MEMBERSHIP MEETING MEAL/FUNCTION
June 5t June 14t Lunch — speaker, Barbara Denson
July 5t July 12t Lunch
July 31° August 9t Dinner Summer Social
September 5 September 13t Lunch — speaker, Tanya Fraley
October 2" October 11t Lunch/Orientation/Elections
(Closed meeting)
October 30t November 8t Lunch/Industry Appreciation
December 4" December 13t Dinner Social/Installation

SPECIAL MEETINGS

66" Annual ADDC Convention: September 20-23, 2017 in San Antonio, TX
Holiday Inn Riverwalk

For Convention Registration Packet CLICK HERE

Invite a friend to attend our June 14t meeting.
First time guests eat FREE!
Ask me how at kwilliams@rimrockresource.com

10
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RED EARTH DESK AND DERLICK CLUB
FIELD TRIP

FRIDAY, JUNE 98, 2017

O-TEX PUMPING, EIC

5045 N HIGHWAY 81. DUNCAN, OK 73533 [

Our host is providing a bus to pick us up. Please arrive by 9:45 to 5637 N
Classen Blvd, OKC, OK 73118. Park in the SW Corner of complex. near vacant
business offices. Jacque Loch is at Clearwater Enterprises right across from Pearls
Ovyster Bar. The bus should be available for immediate loading.

(Please wear closed toe shoes)
Departure promptly at 10:00 AM and our return is expected between 5-6 pm
What we can expect: A wonderful lunch and afternoon touring the facility and lab.

O-Tex Pumping is the largest company in the USA that specializes in high pressure
pump down services, chemical/acid squeezing, perforation breakdown & formation
evaluation as well as cementing services. They pledge to make safety, for their
employees and those they interact with, their top priority.

https:/fwww.youtube.com/fwatch?v=liocMA8joOuQ

Don't delay, sign up NOW because it is limited to 30 attendees! 1%t Come, 15t Servel!

RSVP Deadline is 6/1/17 to jhenrvi@coplains.com or 601-5446
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66th Annual ADDC Convention
September 18-23, 2017

Holiday Inn Riverwalk
@W San Antonio, Texas

Seminars

§ 2| Drilling
4 | Certification

Hosted by Region IV
Desk and Derrick Clubs
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Ultra-low Sulfur Diesel,
Jet Fuel, Specialty Solvents
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June 2017,
Friends and fellow members,

Can I share something with your As most of you know, I consider the members of ADDC to be
my extended fanuly. I have some little sisters whom I try to look out for; some older sisters whe
teach me the ropes; a brother or two who keep me on my toes; and more moms locking out for
me than any one person deserves. It's an extended fannh that I would have never dreamed
possible.

Like any family, we have good times, and bad times. There are those relatives you don’t see for
months or years, but are always in vour hearts and on your nunds. There are those family
members who you see every d.ﬂ‘r but tend to get on your nerves. Lately, our family has been
shrinking, and Pu]lmg a part. This is something T hﬂte and have been poude:cmg about for
months. How do I get our family all back on the same page, and how do I get our family to grow?

We all have ideas about how to do this, we just need to share them.. As you know over the past
few years the Board has been 1 1ssmng surveys to the membership, m':i_ug to get a better handle on
how ADDC should move gomg forward. After Regions VII's meeting, we will be sending out a
very short survey, 3-3 questions. It will focus strctly on member recnutment and retention. If we
can get our collective thoughts together, maybe we can turn the tide and return to our glory days
when we had to refuse members!

Now how to make our famuly grow? I had one thought the other day. We voted a few years ago
that anyone who 1s interested in the energy industry can be a member. Have you asked your
spouse or your significant other if they'd like to jom? What about another fannlv member? It’s no
secret that many famulies often work mn the same industry. Why not ask them? I’ve never really
thought about it, until I was explaining to my husband what T was doing at a couple of the
regmonal meetings. He has spoken at one of West Vi irgina’s meetings, but I never asked hum 1f he’d
like to join. How foolish on my part. Now I almost have him conwvinced to join. All you have to
do 1s ask. The worst that can happen 1s they say no, but they mught say yes. Just ask.

As I wuote this, I'm in Grande Prainie ready to attend Region VII's meeting. Soon we will have a
list of the RD elects. These are some of the leaders for 2018. Nominations are still open for the
2018 officers, so if you have thought about holding an office in the Association, you still have a
few days to get your forms submitted.

Thank you for becoming my extended fanuly.

Until next month,

oflaggi Feanks

13
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At the time of publication, the
Region VI Director’s June
Letter was not available.
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Association of Desk and Derrick Clubs
P.O. Box 847
Bethany, OK 73008

(405) 543-3464 O

Email: ado(@addc.org
Website: www.adde.org

Greetings; ADDC Board and Members; Welcome to summer.

I hope this letter finds everyone doing well and locking forward to the exciting summer months ahead

and the 2017 ADDC Convention in San Antonio, Texas in September.

ADO has been busy processing convention registrations for those early birds who are planning ahead
for a fantastic convention in S5an Antenio. There are great field trip, seminar, and social opportunities at
the 2017 ADDC Convention. Please go ento the ADDC website or contact me at ADO and [ will get you
set up with a registration packet and answer any questions you may have regarding the upcoming
convention. [look forward to seeing everyone in San Antonio in September.

I have just returned from attending the Region IV meeting in Corpus Christi, Texas and the Region I
meeting in Niagara Falls, NY, These region meetings were outstanding. Iregret that I was unable to
make more of the region meetings and am planning to attend more region meetings next year as [ would
like to experience all of the regions and their exciting plans for the organization and for their members. I
know that all of the Region meetings in 2017 were fabulous based upon what I have heard from the
members who were able to attend. If you were not able to attend your region meeting and or other
region meetings in2017 I hope that you will strive to attend Region meetings in 2018 as you will be truly
rewarded for deing so.

One of the things  have been focusing on since taking the ADO Manager Position has been
organizational development. [ am working to maintain and increase our membership totals by
attending special events etc. that have the potential to grow membership within the organization. Our
clubs may help with this also, please encourage those members in your club that may have left the
energy industry to maintain their ADDC membership as membership is now open to anyone who is in
or interested in the energy or allied industries. If a member appears to be considering leaving the
organization please encourage them to remain active by pointing out the benefits of the best energy
education and networking organization within the energy industry. If you have any questions
regarding this please contact me and [ will be happy to discuss it with you or any of your members.
Remember ADDC has a vast pool of potential members that would be ready and able to join ADDC so
let's GO GET EM!!

Once again [ hope everyone has a great beginning to summer and is making plans to attend convention
in San Antonio this September.

Stay cool and may God bless you all.

Until next month let's keep our feet on the ground and keep reaching for the stars in ADDC and beyond.

Sincerely;

Mark Loch
ADO Manager
ADDC

15
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On behalf of the 2017 Membership Committee of the Association of Desk and Derrick Clubs, | would like to issue
a formal “challenge” to each and every local Desk and Derrick chapter: During calendar year 2017 we would like
each such club to pull out all stops, to apply maximum efforts, to assign the necessary resources for, and to direct
sufficient staffing as required, TO CONVINCE A NEWBIE TO EAT SOME FREE FOOD. Seriously now, how
difficult can that be?

As you probably know, each year the ADDC budgets to reimburse local chapters for the meal / meeting fees that
the clubs agree to pay on behalf of special guests solicited to attend their first monthly meeting. The stated
purpose of this “Potential Member Meal Reimbursement Plan” is to financially aid clubs in recruiting new
members. The reimbursement is capped at the lesser of the actual cost of meeting attendance, and $35, and is a
set-aside for those first time attendees who, hopefully, will consider joining the local chapter.

For those Board Members of the various chapters, we urge you to get the word out through e-mails, a President’s
Letter, meeting announcements, or otherwise. For general membership, we ask you to return to work on Monday
and grab your cubicle buddy, or that workaholic down the hall, and encourage them to spend the next meeting as
your special guest.

Again, while there is no obligation to join our organization, we know full well that once they attend, they will
certainly get hooked on our quality educational lectures, and our professional yet friendly and informal settings.
Historically and statistically, the program has been very successful in recruiting such visitors as new ADDC
members.

Signing up for the program is an easy and painless process:

STEP 1: Local chapter board members should complete a “Potential Member Meal Reimbursement” request form, and
submit the form to a member of the ADDC Membership Committee (ledelstein@mwgary.com) prior to October 31st. This
is a simple form which basically identifies the attendee and her / his associated club chapter. (Form MMRO01)

STEP 2: The ADDC Membership Committee reviews and approves the form based primarily upon budgeting.
STEP 3: The guest attends the meeting as planned, while the local chapter absorbs the cost of the meal.

STEP 4: The ADDC Membership Committee contacts the attendee and conducts a very brief, six question, “Potential
Member Meal Reimbursement Survey” aimed at monitoring the overall experience, with an eye toward improving the
effectiveness of the program. Results of the survey are submitted back to the host club as well. (Form MMRO1 — Exhibit
A)

STEP 5: A reimbursement check is then mailed to the chapter. Bam. That's it. And yes | just said “Bam”.
For those interested in bringing such a guest, please contact one of your local Board Members to schedule the

attendance. While the program is funded to accommodate all anticipated participants, funds are limited on both
the club and national level, and offered on a first-come, first-served basis.

For official program rules, please log onto the ADDC website, and search under the “Member Tools” section,
subsection “Guidelines”. The rules are posted under the file name “Potential Member Meal Reimbursement
Program”.

For the requisite forms, please log onto the ADDC website and search under the “Forms” section. As always, feel
free to direct any further questions on the program my way via e-mail at “ledelstein@mwgary.com”.

Now let’s all go out there and find someone willing to eat some free food!

Lawrence A. Edelstein, President
Three Rivers Desk and Derrick Club and
2017 ADDC Membership Committee Chairman 16
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" 1In the Beginning Was the New Orleans Club ...

In 1949, Inez Awty Schaeffer suggested the idea of a personal meeting and
the idea became a reality with a cocktail party sponsored by Inez's boss, Mr.
John Bricker, and Mr. William G. Helis, Jr. Seventy-nine women frem nine-
teen oil companiss attended the cocklail party and it turned out to be a huge
SLUCCess.

Over a lunch a couple of weeks later Inez was encouraged 1o pursue her idea
further. From this idea a club was born. A democratic process was used to
select the first Board of Directors. Twelve womea that had attended the
cocktail party representing major ¢il companies, independent oil producers,
oil service companies and consultants became charter members and the
board of directors. The task of sending 700 letters of invitation and member-
ship applications, from a list compiled from a petroleum directory, fell on
those twelve,

The date of the first meeting was June 9, 1849 at La Louisianne Restaurant
with 200 attending. The name “Desk and Derrick”, suggested by Dr. Gordon
Atwater, a consulting geologist, was unanimously agreed upon by the board
at its first meeting.

The Articles of Incorporation were being drawn up even before that first meset-
ing was held and Lee Wilson Hoover and Camealla Busteiter handled this tre-
mendous undertaking. The fledging club treasury was not only lean it was
almost non-existent, and retaining a professional for this task was unrealistic,
Lee prevailed upon the help of one of the men at Freeport Sulphur where she
was employed. He did not submit even a nominal charge for his services, so
to show their gratitude, Lee and Camella baked him his favorite pie.

The club membership that first year was approximately 300 and the dues
were set at $3.00 per year. The board meetings were held on a Saturday
with lunch, taking up most of the afternoon. The first issue of the New Or-
leans Desk and Derrick Times was published in August, 1949. It was run on
a mimeograph machine until Scuthern Blueprint generously offered to repro-
duce it for us. The first Industry Appreciation Night was held on November
16, 1948 at the St. Charles Hotel with 500 people attending. The cost was
$2.00 per persaon.

In July 1851, the Association of Desk and Derrick Clubs of North America
was formed in Jackson, Los Angeles and Houston with New Orleans as the
founding club. The New Orieans Club had the distinction of having its own
Lee Wilson Hoover as the first Association president, Enid Bahle as secretary
and Virginia Murray as treasurer.

Thanks to the New Orleans Club

Source: ADDC 1951 - 2001 booklet historian for providing this information.
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I From Rhonda Reynolds: 1
" It saddens me to write this email to you but if you will forward to all |
| presidents. The Laurel Club sudden lost one of their dear members, r
- Rhonda Jefcoat, she has been a member of Laurel Club since I | Linda Luciel Haas Rogers, 72 of Amarillo, passed away -
. 2001. She was 53 years old she had complications with her diabetes ; | ©n Tuesday, May 16, 2017 after a hard fought battle |
| and other things going on last Saturday and was put on life . = with leukemia. Linda was a member of the Amarillo
= support Weds. she did not respond to anything the Dr. did so | I Club. ]
I yesterday they took her off. Our hearts are so heavy, please keep her - | Please keep Linda’s family in your thoughts and I
" husband Randy and their families in your prayers. I | prayers during this difficult time. .
" If you want to send a card here is the address: I http://amarillo.com/obituaries/2017-05-18/linda- |
| Randy Jefcoat 127 Barney Dr. S0so, MS 39480 I'. luciel-haas-rogers-amarillo [

* From Susan Miller:

I 1tis with great sadness to report the passing of Vera Ledet's husband on Friday, May 19th. Vera was Region Il Director |

© in 1991, and past President of the Westbank, La. Club. Prayers for her and her family at this difficult time. I 18
. Cards can be sent to: 1

| 620 Michael Street Marrero, La. 70072 |
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MAKE D &D

Editor's Comments GREAT AGAIN
by Kay Williams

This month I share only Dr Seuss
wisdoms... ZA/JOVY/

“Nol Not1] NoWay!” On the WOVDERULvay |, v s
“I've vothiva, to ajve — vot foday ayway/” : Al

1 {eel/”

“Cuz 1 just wevt ovtawd
VOLUNTEERED! ™

"UNLESS
Someone like YOU

cares a whole awful lot, it's

never going to get better.

P.S. Check out these interesting and informative websites.
www.tulsadandd.net www.addc.org

Note: All submissions to The Tulsa Oil Drop can and shall be edited as necessary. Viewpoints expressed
by submitters are those of the writer and not necessarily of The Desk and Derrick Club of Tulsa or the
Association of Desk and Derrick Clubs (ADDC). Email: kwms53@yahoo.com with any questions. 19
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